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3 December 2024 
 

Mr David Kaiserman MRTPI  

Independent Examiner 
Penny O’Shea Consulting 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Kaiserman  

 

Over Hulton Neighbourhood Plan Examination  

Forum decision to Examiner 
 
Thank you for meeting with myself and Carolyne along with Bolton Council officials at Bolton Town 

Hall offices on Tuesday 15 October.  The meeting was extremely helpful to us and our Planners Troy 
Planning and we would like to thank you for allowing us two months to write back to you with our 

decision.   
   
Since we met in October, we have attended various meetings and had a number of calls in order to 
consider all our options before making our decision.  Having now taken into consideration all 
options available to us, and considered the scale of the required modifications to the 

Neighbourhood Plan, we would like to advise that the Forum wishes to officially withdraw their 
Neighbourhood Plan in its present form.  
 
We would like to thank you for your time throughout this process and I confirm that a copy of our 
response will be uploaded to the OHNF website for transparency. 
 

 

Yours sincerely  
 
 

 
 
Diane Parkinson 

Chair Over Hulton Neighbourhood Forum 
 
 
 
Letter copied :  
 
Andrew Chambers – Principal Development Officer (Planning Strategy) – Bolton Council  

Thomas Godley – Assistant Development Officer (Planning Strategy) – Bolton Council  
 


